     BOARD OF SELECTMEN                

  MINUTES

Wednesday, January 31, 2007

 Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Wednesday, January 31, 2007. Chairman Marc R. Paster, opened the meeting at 7:30p.m.
Attendance: Chairman, Marc R. Paster, Selectmen Reid J. Cassidy, Adam P. Forman, and Daniel R. Santanello.
Update: 
· Selectmen Forman updated the Board on the Rail Trail. Mr.  Forman informed the Board that National Grid has been very open , civil and straight forward with their communication .Eminent domain will not take place, the land will informally be taken and the time frame of this tentatively could be somewhere of six months in order for the amount of money to be raised.  
· 2006 Swampscott Boys Division II State Cross Country Champions / Daniel Santanello. (See votes of the Board.)
· Chairman Paster opened the dialogue for a discussion on implementing a brown bag policy. Resident Jean Reardon spoke and notified the Board in writing on suggestions on how to implement this policy with certain guidelines such as a charge to the applicant, license to be granted to the  restaurant with a seating capacity of 50 seats or less, abutters be notified upon request from a restaurant, and a policy set up for the carding of patrons .The Board will discuss this at their next scheduled meeting. 
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to appoint Cynthia Shannon to the Recreation Department seconded by Selectman Forman.
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to appoint Marilyn Hurwitz, interim Director of the Swampscott Council on Aging until March 15, 2007 seconded by Selectman Cassidy.                       
 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve a request to hang a sign on Lynn Shore Drive entering Swampscott regarding the 2006 Swampscott Boys Division II State Cross Country Champions seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve meeting minutes from January 17, 2007 seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve request from Mr. Gould to temporarily display a canvas sign facing Humphrey Street at Phillips Park for the months of April & May advertising Sunday morning softball league sign ups seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Santanello to approve renewal of Class II License for Swampscott Auto Detailing, 17 Columbia Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Cassidy.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve renewal of Class II License for Ralphy’s Car Dealers Import & Export, 154 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass seconded by Selectman Forman .

SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Cassidy congratulated the 2006 Boys Division II State Cross Country Champions and acknowledged the Town for having such great athletic programs in which the entire community pulls together to support the kids and coaches. Mr. Cassidy commented that the abutters with regards to the Woodstone Restaurant should also be represented by the Town.  
Selectman Forman commented on a recent article that appeared in the Lynn Item’s editorial page from Mr. William DiMento regarding Woodstone Restaurant. Mr. Forman stated that Mr. Dimento should have disclosed his personal involvement in this case and thought he was being disingenuous. Mr. Forman felt that Mr. DiMentos is not being clear on his end and believes it was not the place in the editorial pages to discuss this matter and attack the Board on their support of this project. Mr. Forman believes that the Board of Selectmen are in touch with the residents of Swampscott and he believes there is a strong support for this project with a few residents in opposition.  
Selectman Santanello commented on the athletic programs here in Town and recognized Martha Kelleher and  Larry Murphy for their positive approach in enforcing good sportsmanship conduct during a recent hockey game with  Marblehead and taking control over a situation that could of ended badly for spectators and players. 
Selectman Paster reminded all residents to check on their elderly neighbor’s during this cold weather season. Mr. Paster reminded all to support local shops here in Town when purchasing their Valentine’s Days merchandise.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to adjourn meeting at 8:20P.M. seconded by Selectman Santanello.
Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley
Administrative Assistant 

